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LETTER FROM THE

CHAIR
As we hurtle towards the festive season there’s been a bit going on in
men’s shed land.

The VMSA has made a submission to the state government to double
the current funding for men’s sheds. The VMSA funding has not
increased since 2010. At that time there were around 60 men’s sheds.
Today there are over 330 across the state with thousands more
members. These sheds and their members are making incalculable
contributions to their communities in terms of mental and general
health, connectivity and wellbeing and we think it’s well past time
that the funding reflects this.

We understand that this is not a great time to be asking for an
increase, however there is a clear case for more funding for the men’s
sheds and we would be remiss as a peak body if we didn’t make the
case. This submission has been sent to the Minister, her office and
the department (DFFH).

Colin Prowd, the VMSA Board Vice Chair recently met with the
Greyhound Clubs Victoria (GCV) board to discuss how we might work
more closely together and form a possible partnership between the
two organisations. This could involve sheds being able to utilize GCV
facilities around the state to support local and regional meetings as
has recently happened in Geelong. The VMSA again thanks the
Geelong club for the generous support provided on the day.
Earlier in the month I attended a regional sheds meeting at the
Warrnambool Men’s Shed which was very successful. I must say I
admire the way they didn’t waste a crisis by building a new shed in
the middle of the Covid disaster!

I have also visited the very friendly Port Fairy Men’s Shed and
attended the AGM at the Port Phillip Men’s Shed in South Melbourne,
which was a very well run and well attended affair. This shed is
looking for a permanent home and the VMSA is fully supporting this
laudable objective.

Our part-time Field Officers continue to visit sheds across the state
to build relationships and trust and to offer support where requested.
If your shed hasn’t had a visit for a while, please let us know and we’ll
prioritise it.

The tools and equipment from the Peninsula Health Men’s Shed,
which closed before Covid, have been reallocated to the Westall
Shed, which demonstrates how resources can be shared within the
men’s shed movement to strengthen it overall.
Our CEO has departed to pursue further opportunities and we wish
him all the best. We are redefining the role and will fill this position in
the new year. In the meantime, please contact me on 0408 121 934 or
the Vice Chair Colin Prowd 0437 311 218 if I am unavailable.

W i t h  w a r m e s t  r e g a r d s ,
TREVOR DOBBYN
VSMA Chair
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Hey Shedders! Quick one: Communication is key, and we need you to

update your contact details on our website. It's simple—just head to

https://www.vmsa.org.au/shed-contact-form/ 

PAGE 04

In the heart of Camperdown, the shed boasts a living

treasure – none other than the remarkable Albert,

who, at the incredible age of 98, is a testament to

the enduring spirit of our community.

President John recently pondered with a twinkle in

his eye: could Albert be the oldest shedder in all of

Victoria? A question that adds a delightful touch of

friendly competition to shed banter.

Albert, with his wealth of experience and a knack for

sanding that stands the test of time, graces the

shed with both his presence and his lively stories.

His days are a blend of hands-on contribution and

the shared laughter that fills the shed.

As we marvel at Albert's vitality and the wisdom he

brings to the shed, we're reminded that age is just a

number, and the camaraderie of our community

knows no bounds.

Here's to Albert, a living legend in our midst, and to

the rich stories that make the shed’s truly

exceptional.

On the 16th of November CEO Derek O’Leary left the

VMSA after three years’ service.

The board thanks Derek for his contribution and wishes

him all the best for the future as he pursues other

opportunities. 

-Trevor Dobbyn VMSA Chair

ALBERT & JOHN

CEO

DEPARTURE

IS THIS OUR OLDEST

SHEDDER?

SHED ALERT: 
UPDATE YOUR DETAILS
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WARRNAMBOOL’S

NEW 
SHED
The Warrnambool Men's Shed is thrilled to

announce the opening of its impressive new

facility on Hyland St, marking a substantial

milestone in our journey. A big shout-out to

President Phil Pettingill, the shed

committee and shed members for their

tireless efforts in securing grants.

Thanks to an $80,000 Victorian

Government grant, the new 600 sq metre

shed is six times larger than the previous

one. Equipped with a soundproof Wellness

Centre, kitchen, meeting space, lounge,

office area, and toilets, it's a game-changer.

From the pouring of concrete in May 2021

to daily gatherings of 10-12 members, this

collaborative effort has resulted in a fully

insulated shed with solar panels on the roof,

all made possible with contributions from

local businesses.

More than a workspace, the Warrnambool

Shed is a vibrant community hub.

Collaborations with groups local groups such

as the lady's sewing club, along with a weekly

program at the local primary school, showcase

our commitment to community engagement.

The shed has over 90 financial members and

has raided over $100k for new equipment

Which is a great achievement. 

As the Warrnambool shedders step into the

new shed, their focus remains on fostering

well-being, supporting men's health, and

actively contributing to the community. 

Special thanks to Trevor Dobbyn, VMSA

Chairman, and Jim Kane, VSMA Regional

Coordinator, for attending this momentous

occasion. The Warrnambool Men's Shed looks

forward to the positive impact this new space

will bring to our community.
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In the heart of Poowong Public Hall, an energetic

assembly unfolded as 67 shedders from various

sheds across the region gathered for the

Gippsland Cluster Meeting. The camaraderie was

palpable as members from sheds including San

Remo, Sandy Point, Warragul Woodies, and many

more shared their experiences.

The festive atmosphere was enhanced by a

Christmas Show and Tell, where shedders proudly

showcased their holiday crafts, soon to be

available at local markets or within the sheds.

Adding to the day's festivities was a joint effort

by the community, with the Poowong CWA and

Uniting Church coming together to prepare

scrumptious meals and treats for everyone

present.

A special acknowledgment goes to David Mudge

and Barbara Look, the dedicated organizers of

the Gippsland Cluster meetings, whose efforts

are pivotal in bringing shedders together. They

are now seeking community support to

orchestrate the next Gippsland cluster event.

Here's to the ongoing success of our gatherings

and the creation of countless memorable

moments within the shed community. 

In a heartwarming

moment, we celebrated

Max Wood, President of

Leongatha Men's Shed,

on his 88th birthday.

Max is more than a

leader; he is a local

legend, embodying the

spirit of our cherished

shed community.

REGIONAL MEETING IN 

GIPPSLAND
WAYNE LUCAS & DAVID MUDGE

DAVID MUDGE & BARBARA LOOK



A DECADE OF IMPACT

LORNE 
SHED
In a momentous milestone for the Lorne

Men's Shed, their decade-long commitment

to community well-being has been recognised

with the prestigious Bendigo Bank

Community Group of the Year Award. This

accolade, awarded to groups, organisations,

and nonprofits fostering meaningful

connections and social well-being, is a

testament to the shed's outstanding

contributions to the local community.

Established ten years ago, the Lorne Men's

Shed has become a hub of camaraderie, skill-

sharing, and community service. The award,

determined by local votes, reflects the shed's

unwavering community spirit and its vital role

in enhancing the social fabric of Lorne.

This year's win is a special acknowledgment

of their journey, marking not only a decade of

operations but also a decade of positive

impact on the lives of the people they touch.

From skill development to fostering

friendships and community service, the Lorne

Men's Shed has exemplified the essence of

community spirit.

In addition to the honour of being named

Community Group of the Year, the shed

received a well-deserved prize of $500. This

financial boost is not just a reward; it's an

investment in the shed's continued efforts to

make a positive difference in the lives of

Lorne residents.

But the celebrations don't stop there. To

commemorate their 10-year journey, the

Lorne Men's Shed has released a special

edition book capturing the essence of a

decade of shared experiences,

achievements, and the spirit that makes

their community unique.

As the Lorne Men's Shed looks back on a

decade of growth and forward to a future

filled with new opportunities, this award and

the anniversary book stand as a testament

to the enduring power of community

connection. It's a recognition of the shed's

commitment to creating a space where

individuals come together, share skills, and

contribute to the collective well-being of

Lorne.

Cheers to a decade of impact, and here's to

many more years of enriching the lives of

the Lorne community.

5



SADDLE UP FOR SHED DAYS:

ANTON’S
UNIQUE
COMMUTE

Tuesdays are more than just another day at

the shed – they're a blend of horsepower

and camaraderie! Meet Anton, one of

Simpson Men’s Shed dedicated shedder,

who adds a distinctive twist to his weekly

commute.

Every Tuesday, Anton saddles up on his

trusty companion, Ruby, and embarks on a

14km journey to the Simpson Men’s Shed.

It's a sight to behold, as they traverse the

scenic landscapes, forging a unique

connection between man, horse, and shed.

In a recent snapshot, the Simpson shedders

proudly posed alongside Anton and Ruby,

capturing the spirit of their community and

the diverse journeys that lead to their

cherished space.

Anton's commitment and the special touch

of his equine companion add a touch of

equestrian charm to our shed days. Here's

to the many more unique stories that make

our shed community truly one of a kind!
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STUDIO RALLIA, DESIGN

BRIGHT

2

A magazine is a periodical publication, which can
either be printed or published electronically. It is
issued regularly, usually every week or every
month, and it contains a variety of content. This
can include articles, stories, photographs, and
advertisements.

INSIDE THE WORKSHOP

SHED
SHOWCASE

The Bight Men's Shed is bringing local

history to life with a meticulously crafted

model train. 

From the meticulous replication of

landmarks to landscapes, this project

showcases the community spirit and

creativity thriving within their shed. 

NEW PENINSULA

The New Peninsula Men's Shed is

spreading kindness by crafting Buddy

Benches for the local primary school. 

A testament to the shed's dedication to

fostering connections and making a

positive impact in their neighborhood! 
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MYRTLEFORD

In a heartwarming touch, the talented wife

of a Myrtleford Men's Shed member has

hand-drawn portraits of our cherished

shedders. 

Now, these personal artworks proudly

grace the walls, adding a unique and

personal touch to their shed! 

ROMSEY

Romsey Men's Shed is currently hard at

work restoring a classic 1920s T-Model

Ford, reminiscent of the one captured in a

photograph taken in Romsey back in 1923.

Bringing a piece of history back to life, one

detail at a time! 

WYNDHAM VALE

Wyndham Vale Men's Shed Raises a Glass

to Miniature Craftsmanship! 🍷✨ Discover

their exquisite artistry as they skillfully

create a beautiful miniature wine glass and

bottle set, meticulously presented on a

stylish tray. A testament to the Shed's

dedication to precision and creativity!
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VICTORIAN GOVERNMENT

MEN’S SHED
FUNDING PROGRAM
Great news for Men's Sheds across Victoria! The Men’s Shed Funding Program is now

accepting applications for grants up to $100,000, aiming to enhance and build sheds. 

This annual initiative invests $1 million in supporting Men’s Sheds, fostering

community well-being. 

The funding program supports Men's Shed groups to help build new facilities or

upgrade existing ones. This may include upgrades like a dust-extraction system, or

renovations to improve accessibility. Men’s Sheds are an important part of our

communities. 

They bring people together and improve the mental and physical health of members.

People can work on common projects, form friendships and give back to those around

them. There are approximately 360 Men’s Sheds across Victoria. Each shed

contributes a lot of value to the local community and the people who attend them. 

Check out the How to Write a Grant Application page for useful resources and visit

the Men’s Shed Program webpage to learn more and apply.

APPLICATIONS FOR THE MEN’S
SHED FUNDING PROGRAM CLOSE AT 
5.00PM ON 8 DECEMBER 2023. 

https://providers.dffh.vic.gov.au/mens-shed-program
https://providers.dffh.vic.gov.au/mens-shed-program


RECOGNISING SCAMS

AWARENESS WEEK
Scams target everyone, including community organisations, and everyone may be vulnerable.

There are steps you can take to protect yourself from scams.

Scamwatch is a website run by the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC)

and provides tips on protecting yourself and your organisation from scams.

 

For tips on avoiding scams, visit Scamwatch www.scamwatch.gov.au. 

 

Reporting scams 

If you have sent money or shared your bank details with a scammer, contact your bank

immediately. 

If someone is pretending to be you, contact IDCARE for free support on 1800 595 160 or visit

the IDCARE website www.idcare.org. 

You can report a scam online to Consumer Affairs Victoria

http://www.consumer.vic.gov.au/contact-us/report-an-issue/report-a-scam. 

 

You can call the Consumer Affairs Helpline on 1300 55 81 81. 

 

If you received funding from the Department of Families, Fairness and Housing 

If you received funding from the Department of Families, Fairness and Housing (the department)

and you or your organisation lost this funding to a scam, please get in touch with your contact

at the department immediately to let them know. 

 

If you or your organisation will not be able to deliver a project the department provided funding

for because of a scam, please contact the department immediately to let them know. 

 

More information 

 

For more information, visit Scamwatch www.scamwatch.gov.au. 

 

For more information on Scams Awareness Week, visit the Scamwatch Scams Awareness Week

webpage www.scamwatch.gov.au/research-and-resources/scams-awareness-week-2023. 
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For the best protection, use all five SunSmart steps:

1. Slip on covering clothing

Choose clothing that covers as much skin as possible, for example, collared shirts with long

sleeves. Some clothing may carry an ultraviolet protection factor (UPF), which is a guarantee

of how much UV protection a fabric provides. 

2. Slop on SPF 30 (or higher) broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen

Apply a generous amount of sunscreen to clean, dry skin at least 20 minutes before you go

outside. The average-sized adult will need a teaspoon of sunscreen for their head and neck,

each limb and the front and back of the body. That's about seven teaspoons (35mL) for a full

body application. Reapply sunscreen every two hours or after swimming or excessive

sweating.

Remember, sunscreen is not a suit of armour and should be used with other sun protection

measures. 

3. Slap on a hat

Choose, a broad-brimmed, legionnaire or bucket-style hat which shades your face, nose, neck

and ears, which are common sites for skin cancers. Caps and visors do not provide enough

protection. 

4. Seek shade

Use trees, built shade structures, or bring your own (such as a sunshade tent)! Shade reduces

UV radiation, but it can still reach you via reflection, so make sure you use shade in

combination with other sun protection measures. 

5. Slide on some sunglasses

Sunglasses and a broad-brimmed hat worn together can reduce UV radiation exposure to the

eyes by up to 98%. Sunglasses should be worn outside during daylight hours. Choose close-

fitting wraparound sunglasses that meet the Australian Standard AS/NSZ 1067.

CANCER COUNCIL

AUSTRALIA
Two in three Australians will be diagnosed with skin cancer in

their lifetime.

Exposure to UV radiation, invisible energy from the sun, causes

95% of melanomas, the deadliest form of skin cancer. This

means that skin cancer is almost entirely preventable.

Two in three Australians will be diagnosed with skin cancer in their lifetime.

Exposure to UV radiation, invisible energy from the sun, causes 95% of melanomas, the

deadliest form of skin cancer. This means that skin cancer is almost entirely preventable.

We need to lift our game and make sun protection habits part of our everyday routine.

If the UV is 3 or above, be SunSmart. Save your skin. Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek and Slide. 🙆‍♂️🧴👒⛱😎

You can find the UV levels by downloading the SunSmart App, visiting the Bureau of Meteorology

website or on your local weather forecast.
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The Victorian Men's Shed Association 

173-175 Ordish Road

Dandenong South VIC 3175 

SUBSCRIBE TO 

SHED TALK
CLICK HERE

VISIT OUR ONLINE EDITION
www.vmsa.org.au/news2/

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
Victorian Men’s Shed Association
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